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Indianapolis, IN – The Indiana Professional Licensing Agency (IPLA) is pleased to 
announce that additional health care professionals now have a new means to apply for 
licensure through reciprocity in the state of Indiana. This is the second phase of the 
IPLA’s rollout and implementation of licensure through reciprocity for health care 
professionals under the requirements of Indiana Code § 25-1-21. 
 
Beginning Monday, October 17, 2022, this new reciprocity licensure will be available to 
the following professions/license types: 
 
Board Profession/License Type 
Board of Podiatric Medicine Podiatrist 
Board of Podiatric Medicine Controlled Substance Registration (CSR) 

- Podiatrist 
Board of Chiropractic Examiners Chiropractor 
Medical Licensing Board Diabetes Educator 
Medical Licensing Board Genetic Counselor 
Midwifery Committee Certified Direct Entry Midwife 
Occupational Therapy Committee Occupational Therapist 
Occupational Therapy Committee Occupational Therapist Assistant 
Optometry Board Optometrist 
Optometry Board Controlled Substance Registration (CSR) 

– Optometrist (Tramadol Only) 
Board of Pharmacy Pharmacist 
Board of Pharmacy Pharmacy Technician 
Board of Physical Therapy Physical Therapist 



 
 

Board of Physical Therapy Physical Therapist Assistant 
State Psychology Board Psychologist 
Speech-Language Pathology and 
Audiology Board 

Audiologist 

Speech-Language Pathology and 
Audiology Board 

Speech Pathologist 

Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners Veterinarian 
Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners Controlled Substance Registration (CSR) 

– Veterinarian 
Board of Veterinary Medical Examiners Veterinary Technician 

 
 
Eligible applicants seeking licensure through reciprocity for any of these 
professions/license types may apply for their official license as well as a provisional 
(temporary) license online at MyLicense.IN.gov. The online application is the only 
means to apply for licensure through this method at this time. 
 
More specific guidance and directions for applying for licensure through this method is 
provided on the web pages designated to these professions on IPLA’s website, under 
“Application Instructions.” Questions may be directed to the IPLA’s staff. Please visit the 
profession’s designated web page for specific contact information. 
 
The IPLA will proactively continue to roll out applications for licensure through 
reciprocity under the requirements of Indiana Code § 25-1-21 for other eligible health 
care professionals. These applications will continue to be rolled out in phases through 
the end of the year. The IPLA will provide additional announcements and guidance 
when such information is ready to be made available. 
 
 

https://mylicense.in.gov/eGov/index.html
https://www.in.gov/pla/professions/
http://iga.in.gov/legislative/laws/2022/ic/titles/025#25-1-21

